

Para triathlon Committee Minutes

DRAFT

Meeting: 22 July 2024

Duration: 9pm CEST Online - remote Meeting

Present

- Grant Darby (GD), CAN (C)
- Beryl Campbell (BC), RSA
- Christine Palmquist (CP), USA
- Neil Mac Leod (NM), ITA (VC)
- Martin Breedijk (MB), NED
- Masamitsu Tomikawa (MT), JPN

- Debbie Alexander (DA), RSA EB Liaison
- Ian Howard (IH), GBR EB Liaison
- Eric Angstadt (EA), ESP World Triathlon Staff Liaison

Absent

- Lotfi Labaied (LL), TUN
- Allysa Seely (AS), USA Athlete representative
- Jonathan Goerlach (JG), Athlete Representative

^{*}For ease of minute taking only first names or initials of the members will be referred to in the minutes. You can see full names above



| Item | Discussion Items | Discussion | Actions |
|------|------------------------------------------|-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|---------|
| 1 | Welcome | | |
| 2 | Agenda & Mijnutes | 1- Welcome 2- Agenda & Minutes 3- Events and Classification Updates 4- Coaches Working Group 5- Development 6- AOB | |
| | | 7- Next Meeting | |
| 3 | Event 2024 and Classification Updates | - Swansea and Montreal and Tata. Swansea ran smoothly as well as Montreal. Paralympic Ranking Points closed now. | |
| | | Tata first time WC, ran with 21 athletes and some aspects would need review for coming years. | |
| | | Cont Cup in America, one was cancelled and the one in Europe in October. Europe Triathlon Champs end of Sep. | |
| | | Many requests for classification in Rio Maior before the Alhandra World Cup in October. | |
| | | Ongoing planning for Torremolinos. | |
| | | For the NE VI athlete from Madrid, she was re-classified as eligible early July before the closing of the Paralympic process. | |
| | | EA to attend IPC for VI Centralised Working Group for VI activities for all IFs. | |
| | | Still working on the 2025 calendar | |



| 4 | Classification Updates | - Subic Bay Classification | |
|---|--------------------------|-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| | | - Madrid VI | |
| | | - Ongoing parallel research for VI finally kicked off | |
| 5 | Coaches Working Group | - No meetings planned till after Paris, anything coming up would be via email. | |
| 6 | Development | Call of interest Classification Course in Americas region NOV 2024. KGZ confirmed hosting of a camp post Congress. This would be Para Coaching and athletes' development. Cont. Confederation reviewing the application. | |
| | | EA had conversations with China for development activities, maybe something to happen in September TBC | |
| 7 | AOB | EA provided the summary of the qualification figures, 24 NFs by direct ranking allocation, an additional 5 through bipartitie invites plus an athlete from the Neutral team. IPC also requested an additional slot for the Refugee athlete so total quotawill be 121. These figures were praised by the PC. EA shared the summary of all the allocations done till the closing of the period. | GD requested for EA to put together the summary of rule changes for the next meeting |
| 8 | Next Meeting | Potentially in Paris, 29 th , 30 th and 31 st are the likely days if this meeting can happen. BC confirmed she would not be available. CP will not be in Paris. | |
| | | Otherwise Mid-September.Potentially SEP 17 th . | |